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CCCB Issues Statement on Humanitarian Crisis in Gaza 

Ottawa, August 25, 2025 – The members of the Permanent Council of the Canadian Conference 

of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) have issued a statement in response to the ongoing humanitarian 

crisis in Gaza. The statement calls attention to the suffering population of Gaza, particularly 

children and the elderly, whose lives continue to be endangered due to the ongoing violence and 

severe deprivation, as well as to the mounting casualties on all sides. The members of the 

Permanent Council echo Pope Leo XIV’s recent statements about the war and they remind the 

faithful in Canada to fast and pray for lasting peace in the Holy Land.  

Read the full statement here: https://www.cccb.ca/wp-content/uploads/2025/08/2025-08-25-

Statement-by-the-Permanent-Council-Humanitarian-Crisis-in-Gaza.pdf 
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